
February 3, 2022 

SREA Negotiations 

 

SRCDS Attendance: David Gunter, Emily Donalson, Dustin Gray, Floyd Smith, and Tonya 

Shepherd 

 

SREA Attendance: Dawn Stone, Cindy Walker and Michael Dale 

 

Meeting was called to order by Mike Dale at 4:31pm. He stated that the hottest topic is the 

COVID leave and the COVID $1,000 Bonus…what is the current status and when are we getting 

it? This needs the first topic of discussion. 

 

David Gunter stated that the status on both of the aforementioned is the same. The COVID leave 

and $1,000 Bonus  information was written into the latest ESSER grant. Gunter stated his 

understanding was the application was submitted prior to Christmas break in mid-December. The 

state application has been approved, now we are waiting on DOE to clear/approve our specific 

district plan, but we have not been given a deadline on when that would be approved.  

 

Mike states that he understands that DOE approvals are slowly trickling in from other counties 

and just wanted to find out if SRC knew any additional information. 

 

Gunter stated that he assumes the 10-days of leave will work similar to the way it did last time, 

as far as using COVID-codes in the absence management system to identify dates eligible for 

reimbursement.   

 

Mike Dale stated that one of the things SREA would like to do is open all prior proposals back 

up from session 1 for consideration based on what funds could be available. Gunter stated that 

was fine; has no issue with considering those previous proposals as re-opened, but table them 

with the position that there is a finite amount of money to fund all those items and the District 

would like to see to funds put towards a raise in salaries which benefits all employees. Both 

parties agreed the items previously presented by SREA are open and under consideration by the 

District.  

 

Gunter said that he has requested that an Executive Session be held on February 10 because he 

did not get a final approval to accept an offer at the last session. He hopes that the final from that 

executive session will be a counteroffer to what has been proposed by SREA and things can get 

moving.  

 

Gunter provided artifact #1 (current insurance rates vs 2022 completed rates). The total renewal 

increase was $5,858,948; the employee increase was $1,785,668 and the Board’s increase was 

$4,073,280. The end of fiscal year surge put the Board over by about $2 million. He anticipates 

that the Board will ask in session if SREA is willing to move forward with insurance as defined 

in the contract. 

 

Gunter provided artifact #2 (Article XIV: Insurance). Gunter says that contrary to some claims 

the committee process has been followed as the language in the contract states. The Board fully 



understands what a bargaining item is and what is not; and understands that insurance is a 

bargaining item. However, many insurance meetings are done with bargaining unit 

representation on the committee and a proposal provided to the Board. Gunter stated other 

organizations previously reported and believed that a large portion of the increases with 

insurance renewal costs were related to COVID, when in fact it was increased claims. $1.5 

million was requested from ESSER funds to put back in the insurance reserve to help stabilize 

the fund. The Board wants to avoid potentially using other monies on insurance that can cut into 

the amount of money that can be provided for salary increases/raises. 

 

Dale requested to take a look at the information that has been provided. He knows the Board is 

looking into it. At the end of the day, it’s just one big pot of money. However, we need to meet 

soon after the February 10 meeting and move from there. He understands that the insurance 

committee is designed to handle about 95% of the process. Because of the economic conditions 

and cost of living going up, we have to get ahead one way of the other. There is no benefit to 

getting a nice salary increase, but the cost of insurance also goes up. 

 

Gunter stated that is all he really had and asked the bargaining unit if they had anything 

additional. Both groups settled on next meeting dates: Feb 15 as first choice and Feb 24 as the 

second choice. 

 

Meeting was adjourned at 5:16pm. 

 


